
What’s this all about? 
The A303 Stonehenge scheme is Highways England’s proposal to 
upgrade the A303 past Stonehenge between Amesbury and Berwick 
Down and provide a bypass for the village of Winterbourne Stoke. 

Why is it needed? 
The A303 links the M3 and M5 to create the most direct strategic route 
between the South West and the South East. This makes it vital for the 
economy of the South West as well as local communities along the route. 

But there is a problem. Several sections of the road are single carriageway, 
causing congestion, delays and an increased risk of accidents.
 
One of these is between Amesbury and Berwick Down, where the A303 
runs through the heart of the Stonehenge, Avebury and Associated Sites 
World Heritage Site, passing close to the stones themselves. 

What’s the plan? 
Our proposed solution is to build a 1.8 mile tunnel under the World 
Heritage Site past Stonehenge, a bypass for the village of Winterbourne 
Stoke and improve existing junctions between the A303 and local roads.
 

What are the benefits?
Our proposed solution would:

�� Boost growth across the South West
�� Reunite the two halves of the World Heritage Site
�� Reduce congestion for local communities, commuters,  

businesses and tourists
�� Improve the quality of everyday village life in Winterbourne Stoke 

and relieve other local villages of rat-running traffic.

A303 Stonehenge: Amesbury to Berwick Down

Public consultation – 12 January to 5 March 2017 

How can I get involved? 
We would like to know what you think about our proposed solution so that 
we can consider your views and shape the details of our plans.

To get involved you can attend one of our public information events to  
meet the project team, ask questions and view more details of our 
proposed solution:

Location Date Time

The Manor Barn
High St, Winterbourne Stoke, SP3 4SZ

Saturday 14 
January 2017

11am to 5pm

Antrobus House 
39 Salisbury Rd, Amesbury, SP4 7HH

Wednesday 18 
January 2017

2pm to 8pm

Shrewton Village Hall 
Recreation Ground, The Hollow, 
Shrewton, SP3 4JY

Friday 20 
January 2017

5pm to 9pm 

Avon Valley College
Recreation Rd, Durrington, SP4 8HH

Saturday 21 
January 2017

11am to 5pm

Larkhill Primary School
Wilson Road, Larkhill, SP4 8QB

Tuesday 24 
January 2017

5pm to 9pm

The Manor Barn
High St, Winterbourne Stoke, SP3 4SZ

Friday 27 
January 2017

2pm to 8pm

The Guildhall, Salisbury
The Market Place, Salisbury, SP1 1JH

Saturday 28 
January 2017

11am to 5pm

Grove Hall
The Grove Building, Church Street, 
Mere, BA12 6DS

Saturday 4 
February 2017

11am to 5pm

Society of Antiquaries
Burlington House, Piccadilly, London, 
W1J 0BE

Monday 6 
February 2017

2pm to 8pm

Antrobus House 
39 Salisbury Rd, Amesbury, SP4 7HH

Wednesday 8 
February 2017

2pm to 8pm

Visit the project website at www.highways.gov.uk/a303stonehenge/
consultation to find more information and fill in a consultation questionnaire.
 

Let us hear your views
The consultation runs until 5 March 2017 and is open to everyone. We look 
forward to hearing your views. 

Visit: www.highways.gov.uk/a303stonehenge/consultation
Twitter: @A303Stonehenge
Facebook: @A303Stonehenge
Phone: 0300 123 5000 
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